September Newsletter

Welcome to Year 1 ( 
Each month a class newsletter will be sent home outlining important information about the month ahead. Please take time to read it carefully.
Phasing in

Children will be starting Year 1 in small groups, over the next few weeks. Children will stay to 12.15pm until Friday 16th September. There will be no packed lunches/school dinners during this time. 

All children will stay to 2pm from Monday 19th September.

For the month of September all Year 1 children should be collected from the classroom. Please wait in the resource area until we are ready. Children will be collected from the back gate from October onwards.

Start time

Our classroom door opens each morning at 8.45am. Registration begins at 8.55am. Please ensure ample time is allowed for children to complete their morning routine- school bag hung on chair, self registration completed and settled on carpet area. 

Afterschool Clubs

· Breakfast Club- available daily from 8.15-.8.45am. This is held in our school canteen. Cost is 60p and includes breakfast. The Year 7 children will walk Year 1 down to their classroom at 8.45am. No booking required.
· Afterschools Club- available for Year 1 from Monday 19th September. Runs from 2.00pm – 4.45pm. Cost is £2.50 per day and includes a snack. This is held in the mobile classroom in the back playground and is run by Mrs Nicholl. Please book in with Mrs Nicholl or myself.

· We offer a range of after school activities including football, dance and drama. Enrolment letters will be sent home in due course with more information.

School Uniform

All items of clothing/ footwear must be named. Children need a warm coat daily, a pair of PE slippers (hang on coat peg) and a complete change of clothing (hang on coat peg).

Homework

Homework will start on Monday 19th September. Please ensure the homework folder is returned to school each day. A parent/ carer should sign each task upon completion.
Packed lunch/Dinner

Packed lunches should be left in the clear box in the Year 1 cloakroom each morning. Please remember that we are a nut free school due to a number of serious allergies.
Dinner money is £2.60 and can be paid daily or weekly. Please send the correct change. Dinner money should be in a purse or named envelope. It will be collected in during registration.
Baseline Assessment meetings

Letters will be sent home with a date and time for a short parent meeting. Please return these asap. If the date/time does not suit please let me know and we can arrange a more suitable appointment.

Topic

Our topic for September and October is ‘All about me’. We will be exploring our faces, parts of our body, our emotions, our families and our homes. 

We would really appreciate empty cereal boxes for making houses.

Literacy

Each week we learn a new sound. We will learn a song and action for the sound, how to make it and how to write it correctly.

Our target sounds this month are;

· Week one (W/b 19th September) - s (as in snake).

· Week two (W/B 26th September) – a (as in apple)

It would be super if children could bring in something beginning with the target sound for our sound table e.g. for s you could send in a sock, sellotape, sweet, something smelly! This will be returned at the end of the week.

Numeracy

We are focusing on numbers 0, 1 and 2 this month. Please practise writing these correctly. We are also practising counting forwards and backwards to 5.

I appreciate that our first newsletter of the year is a lengthy one with lots of new information, especially for new families. Please do not hesitate to speak to Mrs Nicholl or myself if you have any queries or concerns about any aspect of your child’s education or wellbeing. We will be more than happy to help.

Kind regards,

Julie Armstrong (Year 1 teacher)

